
           

                         

                

            

LEVEL 2 CONTINUES FOR 2022 IRRIGATION SEASON 
 
MWD continues to monitor drought conditions & has made no change to the Level 2 Mandatory Water 
Conservation requirements that have been in effect since last July 2021.  As indicated in the 2022 Water 

Picture flyer that was sent out to our customers at the end of March/first of April, drought conditions were 
slightly improved by Spring 2022 but the State is still in severe drought status.  Weather forecasts predict 
above average temperatures this summer which will worsen drought conditions.  As such, we anticipate 
Level 2 Mandatory Water Conservation requirements to remain in effect throughout the 2022 Irrigation 
season.  We understand that this is an inconvenience for our customers, however last year’s efforts were 
well worth it & will help this year’s water supply.  This year’s conservation efforts will help next year’s water 
supply & so on.  These efforts are meaningful & important during long term drought cycles like the one we 
currently face. Thank you for doing your part to use water wisely so we can preserve this precious resource! 

 
LEVEL 2 MANDATORY WATER CONSERVATION 
 
Level 2 Mandatory Water Conservation includes the following requirements: 
 

• No outdoor watering between the hours of 10 am and 6 pm 

• Days of the week limitations for outdoor watering: 
o Wednesday, Friday & Sunday for street addresses ending in odd number 
o Tuesday, Thursday & Saturday for street addresses ending in even number 

• Four step enforcement procedure 
o 1st Violation is mailed written Notice of Violation & conservation information 
o 2nd Violation is hand delivered Warning Letter with specific details of violation and remedial 

actions to avoid further violations including fee information for subsequent violations 
o 3rd Violation will be mailed notice of violation & assessed a Conservation Violation Fee ($25) 
o 4th and each subsequent violation, mailed notice of violation & twice the amount of the 

Conservation Violation Fee ($50) 
 

ADDITIONAL CONSERVATION RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
In addition to the Level 2 Mandatory Water Conservation measures required above, the following 
conservation measures are recommended:  

 
• Prioritize watering for trees, shrubs, perennials & annuals before grass  
• Limit irrigation of lawn areas that are not actively used to two times per week if possible 
• Delay new lawn installations until Fall when the temperatures cool down 
• Consider replacing existing lawn areas with low water use plants (flip your strip) 
• Do not irrigate landscapes when it is windy or raining 
• Raise mower blade height to 3 inches or higher 

 
QUESTIONS 
 
If you have any questions, please contact our office at 801-250-2118 between 8 am to 6 pm M-TH. or visit 
our website & submit a message at https://www.magnawater.com/contact-us. You can also sign up to 
receive email and text alerts at our website for the most current information. Thank you for doing your part 
to help us all weather this drought!  


